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Updates 
Regulatory Standards Bill 
For information  

The Finance and Expenditure Select Committee hearings concluded on 10 July 2025.  We were 
watching the livestream throughout to inform our summary of submissions. This week we 
provided you with the draft Cabinet paper to enable you to carry out consultation with your 
Ministerial colleagues between 10 July and 14 July 2025, and to lodge the paper to go straight to 
Cabinet on 21 July 2025 .  

Contact:  Andrew Royle, Deputy Chief Executive Policy | Ph: 

Agricultural and Horticultural Products Regulatory Review 
For information

The Sector Leaders’ Forum met for the second time on 10 July 2025. We attended the meeting as 
an observer. The key points covered in the meeting included: 

• Progress has been made on appointing an independent chair, with the intention for them to
be in place for the next Forum meeting in September.

• Sector representatives signalled the importance of communicating the changes that are being
made, the timeline for change, and demonstrating the impact that has resulted.

• Several areas were discussed where sector and agencies could work more collaboratively to
support improving approval times.

Contact: Peter Clark, Manager, Regulatory Reviews | Ph: 

Hairdressing and Barbering Regulatory Review 
For information

The revocation of the Health (Hairdressers) Regulations 1980 was gazetted on 3 July 2025, with the 
revocation coming into force on 31 July 2025. The Ministry of Health is progressing the public 
health guidance for the industry through its internal sign-out processes, after our drafting of the 
guidance and leading it through consultation with industry stakeholders and infection control 
experts. 

Contact: Hannah McGlue, Manager, Regulatory Reviews | Ph: 

Telecommunications Review 
For information 

Targeted engagement with stakeholders has largely been completed. You and Minister Paul 
Goldsmith received a briefing on 10 July 2025, summarising the key themes and direction of travel 
for the review (MFR2025-147).   
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